Town Manager’s Report
May 13, 2013 

· Voting Day Tomorrow on School Budget and School Budget Referendum Process Renewal 

· Memorial Day Parade and Fire Department Open House on May 27th
· Thanks to Jim Hubener for chairing once again

· Family Fun Day on June 15, 2013

· Thanks to new chairs Frank Butterworth and Ted Smith 

· Congratulations to Police Sergeant Andy Steindl who is retiring on May 21st after 25 years of service.

· Congratulations to Library Technician Joan Carrier who is retiring on June 30, 2013 after 18 years of service. 

· The Charles Road sewer rehabilitation project got underway this morning.  The low bid from Gorham Sand and Gravel was $313 thousand compared to the engineer’s estimate of just under $400,000. 

· The Portland Head Light gift shop is now open weekends.  The greeter program starts on June 1st and the gift shop and museum are open daily from then through October.
· The parking lot work at the beach parking lot at Fort Williams Park is progressing with paving now scheduled for mid week. The work is being done with revenues generated from fees within the park.

· There has been some recent clearing of brush near the Fort Williams Chapel Road gate nearest to the northern end of the park.  Some new shag hickory trees were planted there as a result of a Project Canopy grant applied for by the tree warden.

· This week there will also be some additional plantings at the cliff side site of the arboretum. These are also being done in part with a Project Canopy grant.

· The town center committee is having its first meeting on May 20th at 7 p.m.

· The conservation commission is having public forums on May 30th and June 6th relating to an update of the greenbelt plan. (Second forum rescheduled to June 11th.)
· The new library committee held their third meeting today and is progressing with considering library space issues.

· The planning board is likely to schedule a public hearing on July 16th on the notification procedure for building permits.

· The planning board is also working on the definition of normal high water mark for coastal waters and a public hearing will be later in the summer.  
· A new 12 unit condominium project was the subject of a planning board workshop this month.  The site is land off Broad Cove Road easterly of the St. Bartholomew’s parking lot.

· The town received 81 applications for the 32 canoe/kayak storage rack slots at Great Pond.  The winners of the lottery have been notified.

· The town also recently held a lottery for youth related groups to schedule the bottle shed.  The scheduling is now occurring for the next nine months. 

· The town code enforcement officer has approved 7 permits for short term rentals of homes and another 7 or so permits are in process.

· Public works held a hazardous waste collection day on Saturday.  Over 300 households participated in the drop off.

· The police department held an unused prescription dropoff program and had over 135 walk in residents.

· The fire department hosted a two day seminar on radiation exposure last week which was attended by about fifty individuals from fire departments throughout the region.

· On June 17th, the fire department is hosting a basic fire school for high school students wishing to serve in the South Portland and Cape Elizabeth Fire Departments.  10 Cape Elizabeth students and six South Portland students have signed up for the two week program.  We are providing the facility and South Portland most of the trainers. 

· The rescue unit has responded to Cape Memory Care on Scott Dyer Road 26 times since April 1st. 

· The library hosted 5 programs last week specifically for literacy week and has over 80 programs scheduled in the month of May.

· The code enforcement officer conducted 26 inspections last week indicating heightened building renovation activity.

· The remodeling of my former office is near completion awaiting Coast Guard permission to move the lighthouse lens.  At the end of the council meeting Greg Marles will be present to show some tables proposed for replacing the council dais. 

· Last week I met with the Cape Elizabeth Historic Preservation Society regarding the 2015 observance of Cape Elizabeth’s 250th anniversary.  They are recommending that a steering committee be established soon to plan activities in 2015. 

· The parks division of public works has been very busy with maintaining fields for spring sports and in beginning lawn mowing. The public works crew has also been busy with burials at Riverside Cemetery.  Our part time summer staff begins next week.

· Tax collections are progressing.  $454,480 is still owed from taxes due in October 2012 and April 2013.  Of this amount, $119, 411 is from the first billing. The tax collection rate is 98.3%.  $83,037 is still owed from last fiscal year. 

· Congratulations to Darren Brown and Josh Dennison for placing first in the Cumberland County Snow Plow “Roadeo’. 

